

# Celebration Newsletter

Friday 23rd June 2022

Dear parents/carers,

What another busy week it has been!

As the weather is becoming increasingly warmer and sunnier, please ensure that you are applying sun cream to your child each morning to allow them to enjoy their break times safely in the sun. Water bottles are essential in this heat too. Please ensure that your child has a water bottle with them each day. There are facilities in every class for pupils to re-fill their water bottle throughout the day.

Thank you for your continued co-operation and support.

# KS2 Sports Day

KS2 Sports Day was a huge success! The sun was shining and although it was incredibly hot, the pupils all gave 100% effort to the 8 different sporting activities.

Thank you to all the parents and carers that came along to support the pupils—it was wonderful to be able to invite parents along to this year's event to cheer the pupils on.











A HUGE thank you to Mrs McLoughlin who planned the day so very well, and to all the staff who helped set and facilitate the activities.

#### Chester Zoo

Year 4 had a superb day at Chester Zoo earlier this week. They enjoyed visiting the Butterfly House, seeing the giraffes, rhinos and many more animals.

The staff were very complimentary of the pupil's behaviour and said that they were role

model pupils and represented our school well.









Thanks to Mrs Aplin and Miss Winstanley for organising such a wonderful day!

### Goodbye & Good Luck

At the end of summer term, we will say goodbye to Mrs Cox as she retires. Mrs Cox has been leading EYFS and teaching in Reception for many years and will be dearly missed by us all. Good luck Mrs Cox—we hope that you will come back and visit soon!

Mrs Fitzsimmons will be leaving at the end of the year for a new venture. She will be truly missed in year 6 but we wish her the very best of luck in her new job!

Miss Loyden, Mr Hogg and Miss Wilson are leaving in July and starting new teaching jobs as of September. We wish them the very best of luck for their new jobs!

At the end of term, Miss Connell will finish to begin her maternity leave. We look forward to welcoming another baby to the Park Brow family in September.

I am sure you will join us in wishing all the staff the best of luck and thanking them for their hard work and dedication to our school community.

### Science in year 5

Year 5 have been investigating reversible and irreversible changes of materials. This week they investigated changes by making rice crispy cakes. The pupils heated the chocolate and then cooled it whilst they made observations of the changes.

Pupils recorded their results and then enjoyed their tasty chocolate crispy cakes—
as did the adults.





#### Times Tables Club





This half term, Miss Fitzpatrick has been leading a Times Table Afterschool Club each week for a group of year 3 pupils. The pupils enjoy practicing their times tables through games, and iPad activities. They also enjoy drawing their times tables out in chalk on the balcony.

### Attendance League

This term, classes have continued to battle against each other to gain the most points in the Attendance League. Currently 4A are in the lead for this half term with 8 points.

The winners of this league at the end of term will enjoy a treat lunch from McDonalds.

Term—Summer 2		
Position	Class	Points
1	4W	8
2	6K	7
3	6B	6
4	4 <i>A</i>	6
5	50	6
6	3H	5
7	3F	4
8	1L	4
9	2H	3
10	RMC	3
11	5 <i>C</i>	2
12	2L	2
13	1 <i>C</i>	2
14	RC	2





# You have to be 'in it to win it'!

As promised, the overall winning class of the year will enjoy a trip to Crosby Plaza cinema on Monday 18th July.

Please ensure your child is in school, on time, each day for the rest of the term to give their class the best chance of winning a treat lunch or a cinema trip!